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Dear Parent/Carers  
 

Our school motto is Achieving Excellence Together. At Chapman Primary School we are all working together to create a 
learning environment that fosters the social, emotional and academic skills that students need as future citizens of a 
global environment. We aspire to being kind, caring, compassionate and active global citizens. These aspirations are 
being realised by the enthusiasm of our teachers and students to be environmentally aware and in taking action to 
support others.            
 

 
 
 
 
I would firstly like to congratulate Mrs Reyenga for her leadership over several years of 
our Enviro Squad. Mrs Reyenga and the students have been proactive in ensuring that 
we, as a school, maintain our 5 Star Sustainability accreditation and are practicing 
recycling, reducing and reusing. On Wednesday we attended the Legislative Assembly for 
the presentation of The Actsmart Sustainability awards. Well done Mrs Reyenga. 
 
 
 

 
 
I have included some photos of some recent acts of kindness, raising awareness and passion to help others. 
 

 
 
 
 Last week was Alopecia Awareness week and year 2 supported one of our students to 
raise funds for the Alopecia Foundation. Cara organised some guest speakers and year 
2 wore bandanas as a token of their support. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Georgia in year 3 kindly donated her hair to Hair with Heart and we talked with her 
class about how her hair would be made into a wig for someone who had lost their 
hair due to illness. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sylvia and her year 6 friends Natasha and Bell were inspired by a program on BTN 
about refugees and held a very successful stall on Tuesday morning. The children 
raised $328.70 for the Australian Red Cross. Great work girls. 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
From time to time I receive letters from students about their concerns for our 
environment. The War on Waste prompted Sophie and Isla to write to me, 
campaigning for the canteen to get rid of plastic straws. The Canteen 
Committee listened to their concerns and are in the process of replacing the 
plastic straws. Our thanks to Sakeenas who has helped out until our order of 
paper straws arrives. 
 
 
 
 
 

I have been alerted by Nia in year 4 that during her Inquiry lesson she learnt about fossil fuels and their effect on the 
environment. She shared with me an invitation for students to take action against 
climate change. Nia, Iolo and some other students from Chapman Primary will be 
attending this rally on the lawns of Parliament House at 9am 28th November. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
"The ACT Education Directorate values and encourages student voice in education," the spokeswoman said. "In 
this particular instance, as the strike is outside of school grounds, it is the responsibility of parents and carers 
to guide and supervise their child in their actions as global citizens." Canberra Times 
 
If you are intending that your child/children will be attending the rally, please follow the usual practices for 
ŀōǎŜƴŎŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ōȅ ƴƻǘƛŦȅƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ƻǊ ǘƘŜ CǊƻƴǘ hŦŦƛŎŜ ōȅ фŀƳ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ нуth Nov. 
Thank you to all members of our community for supporting our students to help others. 
 

 IMPACT Bandstrav 
Last night the year 6 band, together with six other primary school bands from the ACT Instrumental Music 
Program, superbly performed three pieces to a packed audience at Llewellyn Hall. 
The second piece Royal Fireworks Music was conducted by Ms Kristy Williamson. We thank Kristy for her 
leadership of the year 6 band and wish the band well in their future musical aspirations. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Emergency Management 
From time to time we need to be undertake Evacuation and Lockdown drills according to our emergency 
management procedures. Last week the whole school practiced our Lock Down routine and have provided 
feedback to the Emergency planning team. The students did an excellent job of putting themselves out of 
view and managed the whole process efficiently. We will have another practice before the end of the year and 
request that if you (parents and carers) are in the school at the time that the 
warning bells are activated, that you follow the directions given over the 
loudspeaker and maintain quiet until the lockdown is over.  
 
 
Car Park Safety 
Thank you to Trish and Chris our BSOs for installing the new speed humps on 
the Perry Drive carpark. 
Please note that the speed limit is 10km per hour.  
 
 
 
End of Year Concert 
This year, we have decided to beat the weather and Mt Stromlo High has kindly provided their large hall for 
our concert on Tuesday 11th December starting promptly at 5.30pm. Class teachers will provide you with 
more information closer to the date. 
The dress rehearsal will be held at Mt Stromlo High on the morning of the concert, leaving school at 9.10am 
and walking across to the school. 
 
Thank you Breakfast  
To say thank you to those who have been involved and have provided assistance in and around the school, we 
will be holding a Thank You Breakfast on Friday 7th December. Invitations have been sent out, please RSVP 
asap. 
 
We are looking forward to the Kindergarten assembly tomorrow 
See you then 
 

Anne and staff  
 
A ð E Reports  
Chapman Primary School and A-E reports will be sent home in Week 10.   
If you DO NOT wish for your child to receive the A ς E report please let the Front Office know no later than 
Wednesday 5 December. 
LŦ ȅƻǳ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜ ǘǿƻ ŎƻǇƛŜǎ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǊŜǇƻǊǘΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƴƻǘƛŦȅ ǘƘŜ CǊƻƴǘ hŦŦƛŎŜ ƻƴ 6142 2400 no later than 
Friday 7 December. 

 
Headli ce 
There have been a number of reported cases of Headlice throughout the school. 
Every student needs to have their head checked for both eggs and lice. The most common place for the lice is 
in the hairline around the ears and at the back of the neck to the crown. The eggs are tiny, whitish and oval 
shaped that are laid close to the scalp. The lice are brown, small and hard to see. They like to keep away from 
the light. 
 
There are a number of different treatments available and children are excluded from school until they have 
been treated AND there are no signs of eggs or lice at all in their hair. This involves thoroughly combing 
through the hair with the fine tooth lice comb to remove all eggs and lice. 
 
We thank you for taking appropriate action to help us eliminate this problem.  



Preschool  
The pre-schoolers have been enjoying watching the development of the chicks, ducks, silkworms and tadpoles. The 
chicks and ducks have returned to the farm, but all the children noticed how quickly they grew and have been asking 
ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ άIƻǿ ŘƻŜǎ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛŎƪ ŎǊŀŎƪ ǘƘŜ ŜƎƎΚέ ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ǘŀƪŜƴ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǊƻƭŜ ƻŦ ǊŜǎŜŀǊŎƘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ ǳǎŜŘ ŀ 
variety of sources to answer all their questions. We are now observing the silkworms and tadpoles and watching for the 
next stage in their lifecycle. 
The preschool now has 3 new garden beds and we would like to say thank you to the families who helped make this 
happen. The children have helped plant the beds with different flowers and vegetables and are finding out what they 
need to do to keep the veggies and flowers healthy. 
Our second kindy transition visit took place last week when the pre-schoolers joined the kindy classes for a story and 
activity, there is one visit remaining which will take place in Week 7. 
We are looking forward to visiting the Canberra Museum and Gallery this week and hope to come back with lots of 
ideas to try out in the classroom. Thank you to the families who can come with us, without your support we would not 
be able to offer these opportunities. 

                                                                      
The Preschool Team 

 
Kindergarten  ð The Garden  
Kindergarten students have been using Google Sheets on the Chromebooks to complete a graphing bears challenge. The 
teachers have been very impressed with the students developed knowledge, skills and ability in this area. Well done 
Kindergarten! 

 
YƛƴŘŜǊƎŀǊǘŜƴ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭǎƻ ōŜŜƴ ōǳǎƛƭȅ ǇǊŜǇŀǊƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŀǎǎŜƳōƭȅ ǘƻƳƻǊǊƻǿΦ ²Ŝ ŎŀƴΩǘ ǿŀƛǘ ǘƻ ǎƘƻǿ ƻŦŦ ƻǳǊ ƎǊƻƻǾȅ ƴŜǿ 

dance moves.  Hope you can make it! 
Warm regards 

The Kindy Team: Prue Anderson, Allie Rainsford, Libby Emerson, Priscilla Reyenga 

 
 



Year 1 - The Billabong  
 
We have been discussing the features of natural, managed and constructed environments as part of our Geography 
inquiry. Students have been sharing some interesting oral presentations about their favourite places.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
[ŀǎǘ ǿŜŜƪ tŀǳƭ ŎŀƳŜ ǘƻ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǳǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ !ǘƘƭŜǘŜΩǎ Cƻƻǘ ŀƴŘ ƎŀǾŜ ǳǎ ǎƻƳŜ ǘƛǇǎ ƻƴ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ǘƛŜ ƻǳǊ ǎƘƻŜƭŀŎŜǎΦ  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Last week, we were lucky enough to see a performance by the Indonesian group Makakuhan. We all enjoyed the 
fantastic instruments, songs, costumes and dances that were performed. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Year 1 Team ς aŀǊƪ {ƘƛŜƭǎΣ Cƛƻƴŀ hΩIŀǊŜΣ IŜƭŜƴ ¢ǊŀƴǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ !Ƴȅ WŀƎŜǊ 

 
 
 
 
Year 2 - The Magic Beach  
Year 2 have had a busy and exciting past two weeks!  
Last Friday, Year 2 had a wonderful day marking the occasion of Alopecia Awareness Week by wearing head scarves and 
beanies. We started our day by listening to special guests from Heads Up tell us all about Alopecia. Our guest speakers 
also showed us how to tie head scarfs in many cool ways. We collected donations for Heads Up to help others in our 
community that experience hair loss for a range of medical reasons. Thank you to Cara for organising such a fantastic 
day!  



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Students in Year 2 also had a great time sharing the maths games they made for homework with their classes last week. 
We were blown away by the quality and creativity and look forward to continuing to play with these maths games 
throughout the next few weeks.  
 

 
 

 
Thank you to those who have already returned their movie notes for our excursion on the 19th of December. We look 
forward to this wonderful end of year celebration.  
 
Kind regards, 

Lauren Daniel, Jen Swift, Lee Hodges and Mark Edmunds  
 

Year 3 ð The Outback  
 This fortnight, students have participated in maths rotations. These have included completing tasks within Mathletics 
and a variety of collaborative games to consolidate their learning for multiplication, division and fractions.  While maths 
groups have finished, students will be revising their number understandings within their classroom. 

  
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


